
Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 

Masters Level Psychology Advisory Committee 

November 5, 2018 Meeting 

Minutes 

 

 

1. Call to order.  The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Chair Larry Salmans.  

 

2. Committee Members present:  David Anderson, Kathryn Herzog, Jay Mann, and Larry Salmans.  

Susan Montague joined by telephone.  Thomas Pletcher joined by Zoom. 

Staff present:  Max Foster, Leslie Allen and Linda Hoover 

Guests:  Mitch DePriest of Hein Governmental Consulting, LLC, and Julia Grimm were present.  

Dr. Leo Herrmann and Brooke Mann joined by telephone. 

 

3. Executive Director Report.  The following topics were discussed.   

a. Reciprocity. 

b. Telemental Health Counseling 

c. Max asked attendees to email their comments relative to reciprocity and Telemental health 

counseling to Larry Salmans and Kathy Herzog who will take those comments to the Board at 

the January 14, 2019 meeting. 

d. BSRB computers were down for three weeks in July and August 2018 due to a malicious virus. 

e. New licensure database. 

f. Fee reductions. 

g. Proposed budget was submitted. 

h. Board Chair is looking to for uniformity in the requirements of a Temporary Clinical License. 

 

4. Visitor Announcements.  Julia Grimm is an applicant who earned her degree in the Netherlands 

and advocated LMLP licensure be granted to her.  Equivalent standards were discussed.  Ms. 

Grimm earned 30 semester credit hours in her bachelor’s degree, and 30 semester credit hours in 

her graduate degree.  Kansas requires 60 semester credit hours at the graduate level.  The 

Committee decided Ms. Grimm will request documentation from the university she attended to 

describe her credentials in writing and present to the BSRB Board meeting on January 14, 2019.   

 

5. Masters Level Psychology Information and Update.  The following topics were discussed. 

a. Temporary LMLP and duration 

b. LCP Training Plan 

c. Title protection 

d. Fort Hays State University is developing an accelerated program for MLP students.  Brooke 

was asked to prepare a statement regarding the proposed program and submit to Max by email 

to present to the Board for consideration at the January 14, 2019 meeting. 

 

6. Schedule next meeting.  Monday, January 14, 2019 to begin at 2:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as 

possible.   

 

7. Adjournment.  Kathy moved to adjourn.  David seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   


